
So what is Parliament doing now?

Yesterday afternoon Parliament moved early to its Adjournment debate at 4.47
pm. The House had been given four Statutory Instruments to scrutinise and
talk about on Brexit matters. Practically no Opposition backbench MPs turned
up to do so. The SIs were hurried through without a vote. The Speaker had
granted three Urgent Questions which used up much of the time that was spent.
These were about the situation in Yemen, homeless people and the endlessly
discussed Irish border.

Many Conservative MPs stayed at party conference correctly predicting the
Opposition would not that day do anything interesting or challenging in the
Commons. We were left wondering why Labour voted down a brief recess for the
Conservative conference when Labour and Lib Dems had enjoyed the traditional
recess for their conferences. They said they wanted to scrutinise Brexit, but
not when it comes to detail about farming and trade.

Parliament needs to ask itself some simple questions about how it wishes to
handle the next few weeks. Will it now do what it can to facilitate Brexit,
to fulfil promises made by all Labour and Conservative MPs in 2017, or will
it continuer to do all in its power to stop it?

Will it continue to undermine the Prime Minister’s efforts to negotiate a
better Agreement with the EU, or will it at the last moment recognise that
the loyal opposition should reinforce the government’s requests for a better
outcome to EU talks in our and their mutual interest?

Do MPs seriously think Parliament should try to enforce a requirement on the
Prime Minister to act against his judgement to break his promises over
Brexit?

Do a majority of MPs think whether we leave or remain in the EU this autumn
should fall to be decided by 11 Supreme Court judges, after the massive
public debate, referendum and General election we have held to settle this
matter in the high court of public opinion?

Abuse of language

Remain propaganda us often used by the mainstream media to describe features
of Brexit.

We are told we need to avoid a No Deal Brexit. No-one is proposing one. If we
leave on 31st October as promised without signing the Withdrawal Agreement it
will be a multi deal Brexit. There will be a Customs Agreement, an Aviation
Agreement, a Government Procurement Agreement, a Haulage Agreement and many
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others. Remain muddles the Withdrawal Agreement which does not offer anything
by way of a future partnership with things that can help.

We are told we will fall off a cliff edge. Why? Most nations trade
successfully with the EU without being members. Calais has assured us the
vehicles will flow with their exports to us after we have left, just as we
import easily today from many non EU countries.

We are told we will be short of medicines and food. No main continental
supplier wants to cancel their contract with us. Our border is currently a
VAT, Excise and currency border. The calculations and payments are done
electronically. So can tariffs be handled if we end up with some on food.

They say they are defending Parliamentary sovereignty! They mean they are
holding the government hostage to try to perpetuate the mighty EU powers to
legislate over us, to tax us and to direct us in many ways. These are the MPs
who gave away massive powers of self government over the years whilst telling
us they had not done so.

Their use of words like cataclysmic or a car crash is wild and untrue. They
are trying to create negative feelings, and out to depress investment
optimism. They have no confidence in our country and scorn the people for our
decision.

Prosperity not austerity

I go to Manchester today to make the case again for prosperity as the driver
of policy. Ownership for everyone, tax cuts for all should be the aim.

The Economy day needs to set out how we can have a more prosperous UK after
our exit from the EU. Taking control of our money allows us to spend more on
our priorities. Taking control of our taxes will allow us to remove VAT from
items like green products and fuel. Taking control of our laws allows us to
repeal damaging regulations like the fishing ones which destroy jobs and
damage our seas. Taking control of our trade policy allows us to cut tariffs,
taxes on imports we need from the rest of the world.

We need a green policy which is friendly to prosperity, not an unrealistic
one centred on many more taxes and regulations to price people on lower
incomes out of personal transport or a  holiday. We need ownership policies
to make it easier for more people to own their own home. We need tax and
employment laws which encourage setting up your own business, working for
yourself or growing a small company.

We also as Conservatives need to explain why Labour’s 2030 net zero carbon
target entails unacceptable levels of tax and regulation over our lives, with
many job losses in traditional activities that require energy use. We need to
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ask why the Lib Dems call themselves democratic given their main aim is to
overturn a democratic majority in the UK’s largest ever democratic vote, and
why they call themselves Liberal when they propose a vast raft of higher
taxes and extra regulations to stop people doing what they want to do.

Both these parties want to tax us into personal austerity  and regulate us
into their idea of enforced lifestyle. They run down the UK, think we cannot
govern ourselves, they seek to stifle innovation and want to block
enterprise. Labour now want to steal shares and properties from people who
have worked hard and saved to own them. They want us all subservient to their
state, and wish to enforce equality by preventing people doing well by
working hard.

Beenham Wind Orchestra sounds great
after 20 years

The 20th anniversary concert by the Beenham Wind Orchestra last night was
tremendous entertainment. From the first bars of Sparke’s Yorkshire Overture
to the final chords of John Williams the orchestra sustained a great sound
and showed their enthusiasm for the music they make.

The Suite of English folk songs was particularly fine, with the subtle and
haunting melodies of Nonesuch my favourite. Karl Jenkins’s Palladio was a
modern classic with its memorable proportions, and Derek Bourgeiose’s
Serenade put us all in party mood.

It was a pleasure to attend and to see such a lively and positive group of
musicians playing items they obviously love. I wish them every success for
their next twenty years.

Zero carbon in 2030?

Labour and Green campaigners say the UK  needs to get to zero net carbon
dioxide output by 2030. The government says this will take another twenty
years to 2050. What do you think about the idea? What would be required to
get to zero by 2030?

Let’s start with surface transport. Does it entail phasing out all diesel and
petrol cars within ten years? How many of us are prepared to give up a car
altogether? Is it feasible to assume a complete fleet of electric cars by
2030 all running on power from renewables? How many people will switch to

http://www.government-world.com/beenham-wind-orchestra-sounds-great-after-20-years/
http://www.government-world.com/beenham-wind-orchestra-sounds-great-after-20-years/
http://www.government-world.com/zero-carbon-in-2030/


bikes and walking for how many journeys?

What actions need to be taken to curb air transport? Experts and governments
wanting to get to zero carbon dioxide emissions all say there has to be a big
reduction in jet travel. How high would tax need to go on airfares? What
alternatives to current planes burning oil based fuels are there? How
feasible are sailing boats as an alternative? What are the implications for
holidays and foreign travel?

What should be done about shipping? The UK is dependent on a lot of
traditionally powered ships for a wide range of imports from all round the
world.l Will action be taken by tax, or regulation or both?

What would a 2030 carbon free home look like? How easy will it be to retrofit
all existing older homes? What will it require in terms of insulation, new
heating systems, water husbandry and controls? Will government subsidise this
work, or will it require householders to carry it out at their own expense?


